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Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro, 

I am requesting funding for the Hamlet of Treadwell Water District Repair and Mandated 

Upgrades in fiscal year 2025. The entity to receive funding for this project is the Town of Franklin, 

located at 554 Main Street Franklin, NY 13775. The funding would be used for upgrading and 

modernizing drinking water wells, water quality guards, and aging pipes. The project is an 

appropriate use of taxpayer funds because water quality guards and other improvements are needed 

since one of the 3 drilled wells contains arsenic and one has very high sulfur levels, therefore, they 

must rely on a 3rd well located 3500' from the chlorination site on land the hamlet does not own. 

Additionally, the 3rd well does not meet building distance requirements (as per NYS DOH) and it 

is connected to the existing water treatment building with the oldest pipe in the current system. 

 

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by Section 

1452 of the Safe Drinking Water Act, 42 U.S.C. 300j-12.   

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family.  

 

Sincerely, 

 
Marc Molinaro  

Member of Congress 


